



 Bellfort Early Childhood Center Wins Renovation Award from American Institute of Architects

April 11, 2012 – HISD’s Bellfort Early Childhood Center won an American Institute of Architects Design Award for Renovation at the awards ceremony held at BG Group Place on March 22, 2012.  Nicola Springer, AIA, Vice President of Kirksey Architecture, the design firm on the project, said the award panel was impressed with the age-appropriate design features that addressed the needs of early childhood students, while maintaining a modern aesthetic.

“Kirksey's goal was to create a shared vision out of a collaborative design process that engaged teachers, students and administrators. This process is what allowed for a truly successful project,” said Springer.  The Kirksey Team of Nicola Springer, Benito Guerrier, and Michael LaNasa were on hand to accept the award.  

Springer said the award panel, which included Jon Pickard, FAIA of Pickard Chilton and Susan Szesany, editor of Metropolis Magazine, credited the Kirksey team with "creating a child-friendly and energized space that was sophisticated and not cartoony."

“The Bellfort Early Childhood Center is a beacon for the community and represents an oasis in a recovering urban landscape. What was originally a medical office building became a place where four year olds are happy and safe,”  Springer added.

The following design initiatives worked in tandem to deliver the award-winning aesthetic:

· Hallways became alternative, interactive learning environments recognizing that the kindergarten experience occurs below four feet;

· The site design pulled the asphalt parking away from the building and added over 30 trees promoting an appreciation for the environment, and the chain-link property fence was removed to give green space back to the street and create a more park-like experience;

·  The alley between the two wings became entry courtyards and the exterior porches were re-engaged as outdoor classrooms through the use of decorative screens; and  
· Windows were added to the building bringing light and views into the space, reinforcing its position as a beacon for happiness and learning.  

“The before-and-after pictures really do tell the story. This was a transformation of an older building into an exciting place for the youngest students,” said Meredith Smith, senior project manager with HISD’s Construction and Facility Services Department. “This project is an example of how creative design can change building space from dull to stimulating. These changes encourage and support learning experiences for our youngest students.”

For more information on other school construction projects, visit www.hisdprojects.org.

The Houston Independent School District is the largest school district in Texas and the seventh-largest in the United States with 281 schools and more than 200,000 students. The 301-square-mile district is one of the largest employers in the Houston metropolitan area with nearly 30,000 employees. 

For more information, visit the HISD Web site at www.houstonisd.org.
